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July 1, 2024 

 

Felicia A.B. Reid 

Acting Executive Director 

NYS Office of Cannabis Management  

59 Maiden Lane, 38 Floor 

New York, NY 10038 

 

Dear Acting Executive Director Reid,  

 

Congratulations on your appointment to Acting Executive Director. I write regarding the ongoing 

enforcement of unlicensed cannabis retailers.  

 

Members of the New York City Council are eager to see enforcement data. As such, I contacted Sheriff 

Anthony Miranda to request copies of his bi-weekly reports to the Office of Cannabis Management 

(OCM) mandated by New York City Administrative Code § 7-552(d)(1). Sheriff Miranda informed me 

that his office has not begun producing the reports because he is awaiting guidance from OCM.  

 

Indeed, § 7-552(d)(1) states that the bi-weekly reports must be sent “in the manner and format 

prescribed by [OCM].” Given this, it is imperative that the Sheriff receives reporting instructions from 

your office right away. 

 

I greatly appreciate your collaboration with the City Council and the Sheriff on this issue and I look 

forward to your response.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Gale A. Brewer 

 

 


